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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 12th July 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer – Chair, Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, L.T. Brayne, M. Hanmer, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins
IN ATTENDANCE: Six members of the public.
16/2863  Apologies
RESOLVED - to accept apologies from  Cllr. H. Smith (family commitments)
16/2864 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  There were no interests declared in any item on the agenda.
16/2865 Public Session
a) A resident said that there are problems again with inconsiderate parking by the footballers using the field at Gibbons Road.  The resident asked if we can write to Telford & Wrekin Council to suggest that when they hire out the field they consider putting rules in place that make the home team responsible for ensuring the away team do not park inappropriately, blocking driveways etc.  The resident pointed out that an emergency vehicle would be unable to access properties adjacent to the field.  It was RESOLVED to write to TWC regarding this problem and to invite them to attend our next meeting.
b) A resident said that when the new school opened last September he attended one of our meetings to complain about traffic issues on New Road and he is concerned that nothing has been done nine months later.  The resident said that if any child gets knocked over on this road he will contact the papers and inform them that the Parish Council knew about the problems.  The Chair explained that the speeding issues are being addressed and we are reliant on Telford & Wrekin Council to implement any measures to prevent speeding.  It was RESOLVED to invite Phil Lorenz from the Borough Council to our next meeting to update us on developments.

c) A resident informed members of concerns about the condition of the garden and the hedge overhanging the pavement at West View.  It was AGREED to invite a representative from the STAY Project to a meeting to discuss this matter.

d) A resident said that the owner of the Bulls Head Garage was to attend tonight to inform us that a lady who uses a wheelchair suffered abuse from some young people from the Night Inn.  It was AGREED to invite Alan Olver from KIP Project to discuss this matter.
16/2866 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14th June 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2867  Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

a) Street Lighting for path near Gibbons Road play area – we are waiting for costs to come back from TWC for the Finance Committee to consider at their meeting at the beginning of September.

b) Johnstone Close – A meeting was held with residents of Johnstone Close who were concerned about football being played in the road. Seventeen residents were in attendance.  PCSO Amanda Hall is arranging a site meeting with all agencies in the next week or so to look at the green area to see if anything can be done to try and persuade children to play off the road. PCSO Hall is also in the process of contacting the parents of the children involved to offer restorative justice, if this is accepted then a meeting will be held between the two lots of parents, two or three representatives from Johnstone Close, police, TWC Cohesion Team and the Parish Council.

c) Bungalows, Church Road – Police are liaising with Wrekin Housing Trust with a view to having a fence installed.

16/2868 Correspondence
a) Telford & Wrekin Council – Email from Vincent Maher saying that TWC have submitted the Local Plan to the Planning Inspectorate for examination.  The Local Plan can be viewed online or by appointment at Wellington Civic Offices.
b) SALC – Email from Dianne Dorrell regarding working arrangements in our area. SALC are offering to visit Community Centres at least once a month and they could offer a drop in session for Clerks and Councillors to chat about matters affecting them or their councils or they could focus on any topic we may like to suggest.
c) Katrina Baker – Notice of Bus User Group Meetings on 20th July and 2nd November both at 6.30pm at Addenbrooke house, Telford.
d) Public Sector Show – Invitation to The Public Sector Show on 22nd November at Manchester Central Convention Complex.
Correspondence received after publication of the Agenda
Telford & Wrekin Council – email from the Scrutiny Services Officer saying that TWC are in the process of formulating the Scrutiny Work Programme and would like to hear from us as to whether we think the draft programme is aimed at the right areas or whether we are aware of any other issues that it would be useful for scrutiny to investigate.  Suggestions need to be submitted by 15th July and more details and suggestion forms are available from the Clerk or online at: https://webforms.telford.gov.uk/form157
Tabled Correspondence
SALC – Information Bulletins 30th June and 8th July.  NHS Future Fit – Newsletter June 2016.  Clerk and Councils Direct Magazine.  Local Council Review Magazine.  Shropshire Housing Group – Invitation to the celebration event – ‘What Communities Can Do’ at the Pheasant Inn, Neenton on 13th July at 12 noon.  Leaflets and Brochures.

16/2869 Payments to be Issued
Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for July 2016.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for July 2016 totalling £5,923.30 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)
16/2870 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for June
A Statement of Accounts for June was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for June 2016.
16/2871 To consider a request from Cllr. S. Davies to join the campaign to support services currently provided at the Princess Royal Hospital

RESOLVED – to adopt the following motion:
‘Hospital services are currently under review at the PRH, with the potential that some services could move to the RSH & vice versa.  The PRH4e campaign aims to raise awareness of hospital services & gather pledges of support for PRH.  We believe that downgrading of services at the PRH would be detrimental to the residents in this area.  We fully support the PRH4Me campaign, the PRH and the services it provides, & wish to show how valued the hospital is in this parish & encourage residents to also pledge their support for the PRH.’

Members agreed that services should be retained at both the Princess Royal and Royal Shrewsbury Hospitals because of the growing population of Shropshire.
16/2872 To consider empty properties at Gordon Road – Cllr. B.J. Thompson
The Clerk informed members that an application has been made to Telford & Wrekin Council for prior notification of the proposed demolition of six buildings comprising of 24 flats at 9 – 32 Gordon Road.  
16/2873 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION OR ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
a) Cllr. M. Hanmer said that he is concerned that vehicles are parking on the grass verges along the driveway to the Church.  Cllr. S. Reynolds said that he will raise this with the PCC to prevent future parking.
b) Cllr. D. Plant said that he has received complaints about a hedge overgrowing the path and road at the top of Furnace Lane by the telephone kiosk and obscuring the streetlight.  The Clerk was instructed to report this to TWC.
16/2874 DATE & VENUE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 13th September in the Meeting Room at 7pm.
The meeting closed at 7.25pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….
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